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MINUTES OF THE TEST VALLEY TURNERS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

HELD AT LONGSTOCK VILLAGE HALL ON 15 JANUARY 2018
Present:


	Ron Caddy 
	Chairman

	Don Donaldson
	Treasurer

	Graham Barnard
	Secretary

	Dennis Gamble
	Committee

	Arnold Catterall
	Committee


	Tony Blackwell
	Steve Jones
	

	Douglas Boud
	Mark Lyman
	Gerald Ruddick

	Richard Brazier
	Colin Marett
	Adrian Smith

	Roger Colenutt
	Paul McKernan
	David Sydenham

	Rod Dossett
	Jim Musker
	Bruce Symes

	Eric West
	Paul Patterson
	Peter White

	David Fakes
	Fiona Pearce
	Anthony Wickham

	Christine James
	John Peck
	Ian Woodford


Guests:                        Paul Symes, Paul and Wendy Courage
Apologies:         

	Viv Broughton
	Clive Dixon
	Brian Sheppard

	Ken Butcher
	Peter Gibson
	Colin Sheppard

	Ron Church
	Vernon Needham
	Jean Turner

	Philip Cleaver
	Alf Riley
	Les Thorne

	Derek Carter
	Dave Reynolds
	


	Serial
	Event
	Action

	1. 
	The Chairman opened the meeting by welcoming everybody and recording the apologies that had been tendered. 

The attendance of 28 members exceeded the necessary quorum


	

	2. 
	The minutes of the AGM held on 16 January 2017 which had been made available prior to the meeting were taken as read and unanimously approved.

Proposed: Paul McKernan   Seconded: Roger Colenutt

	Approved unanimously

	3. 
	The Chairman delivered his report (appended) noting that 2017 had been another successful year for the club with average attendance at monthly meetings of 36 (out of a membership of 50)
Ron expressed his appreciation to the 5 members who had demonstrated to the club during the year, in addition to the professional demonstrators.

The Saturday workshops would not have been possible without the generosity of Gerald and Martin Ruddick in allowing us the use of Input Joinery for them.
The two socials were successful.

The chairman expressed his thanks to all who had contributed to the smooth and enjoyable running of the club.

Ian Woodford proposed, seconded by Gerald Ruddick, that the Chairman’s report be adopted 

On the recommendation of the committee, the Chairman then announced that the Les Revell Trophy had been awarded to Paul Patterson to recognise the quality of his turning regularly demonstrated in the galleries.  Paul was presented with the trophy.

	Approved  unanimously

	4. 
	The Treasurer’s report (attached) was presented, reflecting a surplus of £283 compared to last year’s surplus of £736.  This satisfactory result reflects: 

The continuing high level of membership 
The small profit on the two Saturday workshops
Raffle income, particularly the raffles at the two Socials

Small income from tea and coffee contributions
The treasurer drew attention to a change in the presentation of the costs of insurance with PL insurance (together with AWGB membership cost) being shown against AWGB.  The cost of insuring the club’s property is now show separately.

The year-end balance therefore increased to £2988.  This level represents just under two years of subscription income, and is considered reasonable given the potential need to maintain or replace some of the equipment purchased with the grant from HIWCF in 2010
The budget for 2018 (attached) has been drawn up using conservative figures and shows a loss of just over £250
The club is considered to be in a healthy position

It was proposed by Dennis Gamble, seconded by John Peck that the club accounts for 2017 and the budget for 2018 be accepted.
The treasurer apologised for omitting to bring the gifts from the club to recognise the contributions from David Fakes and Gerald Ruddick.  These would be delivered personally

	Approved unanimously


	5. 
	Subscription. The Treasurer stated that on the basis of the foregoing financial report, the committee recommended no change to the subscription level, which is £35/year for full members and £5/year for juniors

On the proposal of Paul McKernan, seconded by Paul Patterson, this was unanimously approved by members present

	Approved unanimously

	6. 
	Election of Officers and Committee:

The Chairman stood down and Paul McKernan took charge of the meeting.  

Current officers and committee members are prepared to stand again, and Ken Butcher has indicated his willingness to join the committee.
It was proposed by Paul Patterson, seconded by Jim Musker that the committee be re-elected, and that Ken Butcher be elected. 
The officers and committee for 2017 are therefore as follows:

Ron Caddy 

Chairman

Don Donaldson

Treasurer

Graham Barnard

Secretary

Dennis Gamble

Committee

Arnold Catterall

Colin Sheppard
Ken Butcher
Committee

Committee
Committee

	Approved unanimously 



	7. 
	Club Programme

The proposed programme and gallery themes (circulated with the agenda) were discussed and approved 
	Approved unanimously


	8.
	Membership
Following discussion, it was acknowledged that the current membership limit of 50, as approved by the committee under the constitution, was appropriate
Members also agreed with a proposal to allow potential members to attend as “guests” for up to three meetings at a charge of £5.00 per meeting.  Proposed Don Donaldson, Seconded Ian Woodford

	Approved unanimously



	9.
	AOB

a) The committee invited assistance with running the raffle to replace Peter White
b) Secretary to email the club’s BACS details to members to facilitate payment of subscriptions.  If using this method, members to use their name in the reference box

d) Following the draw for the chuck it was presented to Graham Barnard 

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.20pm and was followed by presentation by Paul Patterson on threading jigs, and a talk by Paul Courage, Hazelbury Timbers about timber sourcing in the UK 

Members showed their appreciation 
	Sec


Graham Barnard

Secretary

Attachments:  Chairman’s Report for 2017, Financial report for 2017 and 2018 budget
Test Valley Turners A.G.M. 16th January 2017
Chairman’s Report for 2016

Once again, the club as enjoyed an excellent year with attendance averaging at 36 out of a membership of 50 a figure I consider to be very good when compared with other social groups. When I started the group back in 1993 we started with 18 members sadly quite a number of those are no longer with us 

Graham as our Secretary continued in maintaining an excellent programme for us each month which once again included 5 of our fellow members, please accept our appreciation each one of you. Les Thorne as one of our ‘Honorary Members’ gave us once again 2 excellent evenings along with return visits form Gary Rance, Stuart King & Terry Smart (Chestnut Products).
Once again we had the opportunity of 3 Saturday workshops held at Gerald’s factory as the Chairman of Input Joinery, these being with Andy Coates, Mark Baker & Jason Breach.

Our now twice a year regular Social evening at the White Hart Stoke were both well attended and great fun. I repeat this is an excellent way in which wives & partners can meet in an informal and relaxing event. 

Our club is also able to run smoothly because of Don controlling our finances so well and the input of our committee members and other volunteers namely Ken Butcher, Clive Dixon, Dr. Peter White Brian Sheppard and David Fakes who is generally the 1st member in and the last member out each month and who stores our equipment for us. Dr Peter introduced the ‘Annual Raffle’ that has proved so successful and we have decided to continue it with something appropriate.

My conclusion is to thank each one of you, Officers, Committee Members and other club members for your ongoing support and enthusiasm in making our club so successful.

So, thank you all once again

Ron Caddy

Honorary Chairman. 

	
	TVT INCOME AND EXPENDITURE STATEMENT

	
	As at 31/12/2016
	As at 31/12/2015
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Balance Brought Forward
	£1,968.51
	£1,285.38
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Subscriptions
	£1,711.00
	£1,625.00
	
	
	

	Badge Fees
	£25.00
	£15.00
	
	
	

	Raffle income
	£781.25
	£527.00
	
	
	

	Saturday Workshops
	£1,070.00
	£1,230.00
	
	
	

	Christmas Social/Barbecue
	£669.00
	£672.00
	
	
	

	Tea/Coffee
	£105.26
	£105.76
	
	
	

	Library Rental
	£37.00
	£44.00
	
	
	

	Contribution
	£51.44
	£88.00
	
	
	

	Chuck Raffle
	£98.50
	£22.00
	
	
	

	TOTAL INCOME
	£4,548.45
	£4,328.76
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Insurance
	£85.00
	£205.00
	
	
	

	Saturday Workshops
	£937.04
	£923.00
	
	
	

	Evening Demonstrators
	£791.00
	£578.80
	
	
	

	Longstock Village Hall
	£561.00
	£569.50
	
	
	

	Raffle Expenditure
	£330.00
	£262.00
	
	
	

	Gallery Prize
	£110.00
	£110.00
	
	
	

	Tea/Coffee
	£18.57
	£34.75
	
	
	

	PostageStationery
	£0.00
	£0.00
	
	
	

	Christmas Social/Barbecue
	£679.50
	£708.10
	
	
	

	Gratuities
	£55.00
	£91.00
	
	
	

	AWGB
	£45.00
	£40.00
	
	
	

	Library Purchase
	£0.00
	£0.00
	
	
	

	Badge Purchase
	£22.80
	£12.72
	
	
	

	Website Costs
	£64.96
	£63.76
	
	
	

	Equipment Purchases
	£42.94
	£0.00
	
	
	

	Chuck Raffle
	£69.00
	£47.00
	
	
	

	TOTAL EXPENDITURE
	£3,811.81
	£3,645.63
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	£736.64
	£683.13
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Income plus Bal b/fwd
	£6,516.96
	£5,614.14
	
	
	

	Total Expenditure
	£3,811.81
	£3,645.63
	
	
	

	Balance
	£2,705.15
	£1,968.51
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	INCOME
	EXPENDITURE
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Andy Coates
	£350.00
	£302.00
	
	
	

	Mark Baker
	£380.00
	£351.04
	
	
	

	Jason Breach
	£340.00
	£284.00
	
	
	

	Total
	£1,070.00
	£937.04
	
	
	

	Profit
	£132.96
	
	
	
	


	
	TEST VALLEY TURNERS
	

	
	
	
	

	
	BUDGET FORECAST 2017
	

	Income
	
	
	

	
	Subscriptions
	£1,610.00
	

	
	Raffle
	£250.00
	

	
	Saturday Workshops 
	£1,080.00
	

	
	Tea and Coffee
	£40.00
	

	
	Library
	£40.00
	

	
	Total Income
	£3,020.00
	

	
	
	
	

	Expenditure
	
	
	

	
	Insurance
	£150.00
	

	
	AWGB Membership
	£40.00
	

	
	Saturday Workshops
	£1080.00
	

	
	Evening Demonstrations
	£690.00
	

	
	Venue Fees
	£561.00
	

	
	Gallery Prize
	£110.00
	

	
	Stationery
	£20.00
	

	
	Gratuities
	£90.00
	

	
	Trout and About
	£35.00
	

	
	Website Costs
	£30.00
	

	
	Total Expenditure
	£2,806.00
	

	
	
	
	

	¬
	Excess of Inc over Exp
	£214.00
	

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


